
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:

Moorland House

Blakelaw 

Newcastle upon Tyne 

NE5 3RY
Tel:  07588154441
      E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
      Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
DRAFT - MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 
DATE HELD: Thursday 10 February 2022 
TIME:   6.00 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears (Chair), Jimmy Gill (Vice Chair), Lorraine Birkett (LB), Juna Sathian(JS) and Marilyn Irving(MI)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Judith Parkin – Resident 

Jean McCartney – Resident 

Marion Williams – Blakelaw Ward Councillor

Cecil Anderson – Resident 

Maureen Kelly – Resident 

Kath Smith – Resident

Debbie Playford – Resident 

13/22.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence had been received from Irene Teasdale(IT), Violet Rooke(VR) and Ann Keenan(AK)

City Councillor Linda Hobson(LH) submitted apologies.  
14/22. Declaration of Interests
· John Wears – Chair of Governors, Thomas Bewick School and Director of Learning for All
· Juna Sathian – Parent Governor at Hilton Primary School, Labour Party Member and Branch Chair 
· Marilyn Irving – 165 Estate TARA and Fostering in Newcastle 
The Clerk whilst she does not need to declare any interests, she confirmed that she had recently changed her main employment from Newcastle City Council to Stanley Town Council and was employed as their new Town Clerk.
15/22. Minutes of Previous Meetings and Matters Arising 

The minutes of the meeting held on the 13 January 2022 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.  

There had been no updates from LB or VR following their allocated actions but this would be provided for the next meeting.
JG updated the meeting with regards to information about SEARCH.

16/22. Tolent Update 

The Chair confirmed that an updated had been received and shared it with those attending the meeting.
17/22. Grant Application 
There were no applications to consider.  It was confirmed that SEARCH (older peoples group) had been sent an application but as yet had not sent it back.
18/22.
Police Update 

There were no Police in attendance.
JS had spoken to PCSO Michael Todd.  

A resident had reported a knife being stuck in a door on Moulton Place.  The Police were aware and had been patrolling the area on foot.
Motorbikes contained to be a problem in both Blakelaw and North Fenham.
It was also noted that Inspector Julie Rana was retiring.  The Community Council wished her well for the future and praised her hard work.

19/22. Blakelaw Ward Councillor Update 

Blakelaw Ward Councillor Marion Williams updated the meeting on matters she had been dealing with.  MW confirmed that there was possibility of having 1 night of outreach work being ran out of the Blakelaw Centre. This was due to a development worker being employed by NCAT to work across 3 sites.  JW confirmed that he had spoken the Glenn Pendleton of NCAT regarding joined up working.
Having caretakers in the area had provided further support following reports of ASB.  There were also neighbourhood wardens in the area from 6-9pm.

Key fobs had been placed on the internal doors of the 3 tower blocks which had stopped youths running around the floors of the flats.
MW updated the meeting with regards to the significant backlog being experienced by Your Homes Newcastle tenants following the recent 3 storms and were prioritising requests. Sadly, YHN communications were poor and staff were still working from home.  Residents were being asked to be patient.

Discussion involving City Councillor Ged Bell were being had regarding the reduction in bus services across the City.  During the COVID pandemic buses weren’t being used and are now only at 70% usage.  The buses to be cut were likely to be the smaller local buses but that this would have a city wide impact.  It was looking likely that the area to be worst hit would be Walker, the meeting agreed that any reduction in service would impact upon employment accessibility.  MW confirmed that she would send over any information as and when it arrived.
20/22. Community Councillor Update 

JS provided an update on a number of initiatives the Community Council were involved in.

JG commented that residents were still reporting that they were unaware of what was happening in the area.
Fly tipping continued to be a problem in the area, trees that had come down the in the recent storms had been made safe but the remnants of them were still lying around.

JS commented that in May 2021 she had contacted Newcastle City Council in relation to dog fouling in the park and had requested posters but these had never arrived.  Dog fouling was worse than ever and the bins were constantly over flowing.  It was recommended that in relation to te dog fouling this should be reported to the Environmental Crime team at Newcastle City Council.
Further concerns had been raised with regards parking at Hilton Primary School and Chessaur Avenue.

In relation to the Blakelaw Park Development JW updated the meeting informing that residents had contacted the Community Council with regards to the lack of information about the development.  A letter had gone to those resident and businesses that directly overlooked the park but given the park was used by so many people the information needed to be dispatched further afield.
The Clerk had met with Noel Hanlon and had had a very positive meeting.  It had been agreed that the City Council would welcome the opportunity to share information with residents via a number of the Community Councils communications.  JW had also been invited to an ASB meeting, a meeting where organisations were able to meet with Ultimate Leisure (the not for profit organisation managing the site) and had taken part alongside JS at a “breaking ground” event being held at the park.
There was a discussion around the facilities within the site ie gym, football pitches, room hire and a café.  MI queried what type of café it would be.  The Clerk confirmed they had had some queries regarding the café but that it wasn’t known what type of café it would be but applications would be taken from people who were interested when the time came.

JW confirmed that the budget meeting had taken place and the precept agreed and submitted to the City Council.

JW confirmed that a paper would be written regarding the work that had been undertaken around mental health and an engagement project working alongside our older residents.

There was a discussion around issues in North Fenham regarding fly tipping and the issues of having it removed.  YHN had been difficult to liaise with, the meeting was reminded that City Councillor Linda Hobson sat on the Board at YHN and she may be able to move things along.  Engagement with North Fenham residents had been difficult especially in relation to the amount of fly tipping being placed on the land where the Community Council were planning to undertake a small project to spruce up the area.  This fly tipping was coming from those resident who lived in that area but it was recognised that they may not know how to report items for disposal.  The Community Council agreed to do a little information leaflet or article in the next newsletter to provide this guidance.  A residents spoke of the issues and proposed project, its was confirmed an amount of money had been put aside in the budget to undertake this work but the Community Council were waiting to hear from YHN.
21/22. Sub Groups 

Community Engagement Group 

Despite the newsletter being delivered further reports had been received of streets not receiving the newsletter.  The Clerk is unsure at what further information can be provided to the distribution company to support the delivery of the newsletter.  The Clerk was asked to look at other suppliers as the Community Council needed to do everything they could to ensure a full distribution to residents.
Environmental Group 

The planter project was raised again, the Clerk confirmed that the planters project had been agreed but a maintenance plan needed to be agreed.  In particular who with be responsible for the maintenance of them as it had been made very clear by YHN that they must not fall in to disrepair.
There was also an update in relation community reparation and the work being undertaken with the University and it’s students which was progressing very well.

Staffing Group 

The Chair confirmed that he met regularly with the Clerk.

A development day was confirmed for the 26 March at the City Library between 10am and 2pm.  Community Councillors were asked to consider the agenda and speakers for the day.  JS suggested a representative from the road safety team could come and talk to the Community Council at the away day.
22/22. Financial Matters 

The Clerk updated the Community Council as per the below.

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 14 January 2022 – 10 February 2022 

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £22,922.20







Total

  
£23,422.20

Less: Payments;

Helen Richardson (February 2022 Salary)


£909.92

HMRC (February 2022)





£350.97

Currys (Laptop Cover)





£5.00








Total
£1,265.89

Closing balance as at 10 February 2022 (account 2)

£21,656.31

Closing balance as at 10 February 2022 (account 1)

£500.00

Recommendation: Members are asked to note this report and approve the above payments.

23/22. Any Other Business 

There was no further discuss held.
24/22. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 10 March 2022. 
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